BURRITT’S RAPIDS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MEETING MINUTES – April 2019

Members in Attendance:  Bart Bilmer, John Dwyer, Jill MacDonald, Joan Simpson, Vanda Stanley, Inge vanGemeren

Community Members in Attendance:  Sean McCann, Angie Lyrette (rental agent)

Financial Report:  No financial report was presented

Minutes:  The minutes of the March meeting were approved.

Hall Maintenance & Rentals: 
Progress on facilitating rental payment process
It was agreed that for the immediate purposes, those booking the Hall would provide post-dated cheques directly to the Treasurer.  The Treasurer and the rental agent would communicate to ensure that each knew the payment status of bookings.
In the longer term, there was a discussion of other payment options.  The current obstacle with electronic banking was the requirement to have two signatures for payments.  This is because authorisation to receive electronic funds automatically authorises electronic payment of funds and this is not possible if two signatures are required.  The Treasurer is continuing to negotiate ways around this with the Bank.  The option of using pay-pal was discussed.  This would come with costs that would have to be transferred to the renters.  It was agreed that the Treasurer would continue negotiations but that pay-pal could be an option if this did not succeed. 
Trillium grant
The Chairperson informed the Board that the Trillium grant cycle had changed and that she was about to begin the process of preparing a submission.  There was a discussion of what should be included in the proposal.

Community Issues:
Streetscape and traffic Flow
There were no further contributions to the discussion on the above issue.  (A report of the February roundtable had been circulated to the community and those interested in offering further comments were invited to attend the April Board meeting.  None did.)
Next steps were discussed. It was agreed that an executive summary and covering letter – perhaps combined – was to be prepared. (The Chairperson and member Bart Bilmer were charged with this responsibility.  They were to seek Board input.)  This was to be provided to the mayor of Kemptville as a courtesy.   Other actions were to be taken following this, and dependent upon on-going discussions, including providing a copy to the individual charged with this responsibility at the County level.
It was agreed that arguments for each option needed to be developed; it was also agreed that the lowering of speed limits was a firm commitment.
Fund-raising Possibilities
Given that there were no volunteers to spearhead a Theme Dinner, the rental agent raised a variety of possibilities for raising funds for the Hall.   This included: a community garage sale; musical events, including open-mike events; escape-room activities. (This could be done in the Hall and/or in the library.)  Cumulatively, funds raised through these activities could match those raised by a theme dinner, and would be easier to organise.  The Board agreed to consider these.
Summer Picnic
The discussion reported above led to a discussion on the idea of a seasonal picnic as was discussed in March.  Board Member John Dwyer noted that, aside from the interest expressed by the rental agent, there was no specific interest shown by other community members.  The rental agent indicated that she might be able to persuade a band (including her husband) to play at the event.  Member John Dwyer indicated that he might be able to get a friend to roast a pig, as was being discussed.  It was agreed to try to move this forward idea with the community once again.
`	Algonquin Flag
There was a continuation of discussion on this matter.  There was general agreement with the proposal to include an Algonquin flag at the Hall.  It was agreed that the Board would ask to meet with the representatives of the Pikwakanagan First Nations to discuss the protocols and other matters related to the possibility of flying an Algonquin flag at the Hall.  
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